
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: Steve.kupcha@ns2serves.org <Steve.kupcha@ns2serves.org>

Date: 9/4/2015 3:20:52 PM

Subject: RE: SC Military Appreciation Week

Hey Steve! Hope all is well.
Are you available for a call sometime next week? Tuesday at 10:00am?
Katherine

-----Original Message-----
From: Steve.kupcha@ns2serves.org [mailto:Steve.kupcha@ns2serves.org]
Sent: Thursday, September 03, 2015 4:56 PM
Subject: SC Military Appreciation Week

Katherine

Not sure if you remember me, I am a retired Navy SEAL that played in a golf event that you 
supported in HHI a few years back. I was hoping to get 15 minutes of your time Friday to tell you 
about something I am involved with in Hilton Head.

V/R
Steve

Steve Kupcha, SOC(SEAL) Ret.
Executive Director
NS2 Serves
Www.ns2serves.org
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